                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  17th February, 2020.
Present:  Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas (Chair), Graham John, Tim Mason, Bryn Morris, Alan Price, 

Jill Morgan, C Cllr. Neil Prior
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th January, 2020, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
2. Matters Arising
· Cadw refund for refurbishment of war memorial now received in full.
· Second part of the PCC Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant funding received.
· Telephone box door replacement.  To be included in the next Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant round if possible.
· Rubbish bins – ordered and delivered.   One to be installed in Castlemorris, Cllr. Graham John will look at possible locations while the other one will be located on the Abercastle Road by “Tom’s Bench”.  
· Legacy weekend arrangements – 12th/14th June – slate plaque.  Cllr. Alan Price is liaising with Malcolm Grey from St. Davids about installation and unveiling nearer to the weekend.
3. FINANCE 
    Payments requested:  
 
Donations:  Paul Sartori and Wales Air Ambulance - £30 each

    Macmillan Cancer Care, Young Farmers and Cruse Bereavement Care - £25 each

    An annual donation of £100 to the Mathry Community Hall.

     Account information:  
The balance of the current a/c as at 17th February - £4462.28

The balance of the deposit a/c as at 17th February - £7.07

The Clerk was asked to transfer £2000 into the deposit account.     Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Graham John.
4. PLANNING 
PCC

Approval Granted

19/0913/PA: Spring Gardens, Castlemorris – replacement rear extension
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum Newsletter received. 
 b) PCC – Local Development Plan 2 – Deposit Plan and Proposals Maps received.

 c)  PCC – Local Development Plan Consultation details received.   Cllrs: Alan Price and Jill Morgan will attend the drop in session at Pembrokeshire Archives on the 26th February from 3-6pm.
 d)  Paul Sartori – request for funding received.
 e)  Welsh Air Ambulance – request for funding received.
 f)   Welsh Audit Office – information on council audit process received.
 g)  Solva Care – booking information for their inaugural Solva Symposium – Wednesday 11th March, 5pm – 8.30pm at the Merlin Theatr, Pembrokeshire College received.  Cllr. Alan Price may attend.








6. COMMUNITY HALL
Simon Drake from High Roost has requested confirmation that the payment for the ” Licence for Permissive Pedestrian Access to and Egress from High Roost, Mathry” has been paid.   Cllr. Jill Morgan, on behalf of the Mathry Community Hall Committee has issued written confirmation which Cllr. Alan Price will deliver to Mr. Drake on behalf of the Community Council and the Community Hall Committee.
Cllr. Mason will repair the door to the old kitchen in the Community Hall.  Cllr. Bryn Morris will organise some plumbing repairs to one of the toilets

7. DONATIONS
After some discussion it was agreed that Paul Sartori and Wales Air Ambulance would be given £30.    Macmillan, Cruse, Young Farmers would each be given £25.    The  Clerk was asked to set up an annual standing order for a £100 donation to Mathry Community Hall as a contribution towards the monthly meeting costs.   Proposed by Cllr.Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

8. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
· Local Government Challenge taking place in Pembs County Council.
· The Corporate Peer Challenge has been completed. Findings will be published on the Pembs County Council website in four weeks time.

· There will be a Communications review in April.

· Refuse collections settling down as is the number of calls to the Contact Centre.

· Budget – there is a recommended 5% increase in Council Tax which keeps Pembrokeshire as still having the lowest CT in Wales.  The funding gap to 2024 is £32.6M of which £6.5M is for this year coming.   There has been a 4.9% increase in funding from the Welsh Assembly this year which has helped to reduce the shortfall.
· The Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant will be extended for another 2 years of funding until May 2022.


9. FRENCH TWINNING
The number of French visitors coming over this summer has gone up to 31.

10.   Mathry One Way System

Cllr. Price suggested parking restrictions outside the back entrance to the public house.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will arrange for the Highways Dept. to review the new system.
                                                  
Signed …………………………………

Date   ……………………………
